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From left, volunteers Sally Kauffman, her husband Chris Kauffman, both of Sawyer, and Roger Thompson, from New Buffalo, 
serve up Thanksgiving Day meals at the Soup Kitchen in Benton Harbor on Thursday.

SERVING UP THANKSGIVING DAY MEALS Just to 
be sure

By BECKY KARK
for the Herald-Palladium

BANGOR — City 
Council members wanted 
to ink a contract with a 
new police chief  this 
week, but it looks like 
they’ll have to wait until 
next week.

Members met in a spe-
cial meeting to hire Elena 
Danishevskaya to oversee 
the city’s police depart-
ment. However, the pro-
spective chief  asked for 
more time to go over the 
city’s proposed contract 
and to meet with council 
members personally. So, 
council members voted to 
set a special meeting at 7 
p.m., Tuesday to meet 
with Danishevskaya and 
discuss the contract.

“We wanted to get this 
done before Thanksgiv-
ing, but it would have 
been a rush,” Mayor Nick 
Householder said. “It’s 
probably better to give it 
more time.”

Danishevskaya is presi-
dent of  Holly Area Youth 
Assistance, a volunteer-
based, nonprofit dedicat-
ed to strengthening youth 
and families and to re-
duce delinquency, abuse 
and neglect, according to 
her Linkedin profile.

She has been president 
of  the organization since 
March 2013. Prior to that 
she served as Holly po-
lice chief  for 1.5 years, 
and six years as police 
chief  for Memphis, a 
small city east of  Detroit. 
Before that she spent 20 
years as chief  executive 
officer of  Assertive Con-
trol Tactics Inc., a train-
ing and business devel-
opment corporation 
north of  Detroit. 

She has a bachelor of 
science degree in criminal 
justice and a master’s de-
gree in interdisciplinary 
technology, both from 
Eastern Michigan Uni-
versity.

If  Danishevskaya is 

hired, she will replace 
longtime police chief  
Gary Baker, who retired 
in September.

City Manager Ryan 
Fellows hired Randel 
Pompey, police chief  of 
Coloma Township, soon 
after Baker’s retirement. 
However Pompey only 
agreed to help supervise 
Bangor’s police depart-
ment until Nov. 21.

The police department 
has been facing staffing 
problems for several 
months. That situation 
could get worse before it 
gets better, city officials 
indicated.

Two of  the three full-
time officers have submit-
ted resignations because 
they have secured employ-
ment elsewhere, said City 
Treasurer Lisa Imus. 
Their last day will be to-
day. Then the force will 
only consist of  one full-
time officer and two part-
time officers.

Several citizens at 
Wednesday’s meeting ex-
pressed concern whether 
there will be enough po-
lice coverage.

Councilwoman Lynne 
Farmer stated she talked 
with Van Buren County 
Sheriff  Dale Gribler 
about Bangor’s staffing 
problems.

“I spoke with Dale Gri-
bler to make sure we have 
coverage,” she said.

If  Danishevskaya takes 
the job, council members 
said they feel confident 
she will be able to hire of-
ficers and retain them for 
longer periods. Bangor 
pays its officers $12.50 
per hour. Because of  the 
low pay, many of  the of-
ficers stay with the city 
for a year or two and then 
take jobs elsewhere that 
pay more money.

“She wants to make 
sure she retains officers,” 
Councilman Luke Koenig 
said. “She has a back-
ground in building up a 
department.”

Making merry at museum

By ANDREW LERSTEN
HP Staff Writer

COLOMA — Next week 
is a big one for the North 
Berrien Historical Muse-
um in Coloma.

The annual “Holiday 
Lights & Delights” fund-
raiser will take place 5:30-
7:30 p.m. Thursday at the 
museum.

That will be followed by 
three days of  free holiday 
open house events, Friday 
through Sunday, Dec. 5-7.

The events have become 
a popular annual tradi-
tion. This is the 10th year 
for the events.

“We have nearly 30 dec-
orated Christmas trees on 
display,” Curator Tracy 
Gierada said.

Many local businesses 
and organizations sponsor 
a tree and decorate it, con-
tributing to what Gierada 
calls a “cheerful forest.”

The Dec. 4 fundraiser 
will include live music by 
pianist Peter Van Beck and 
the Coloma High School 
Jazz Band, and drinks, ap-

petizers and desserts will 
be served. Tickets are $5 in 
advance, or $8 at the door.

All three open house 
events are free. The hours 
are 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Fri-
day and Saturday, Dec. 5 
and 6; and from noon to 4 
p.m. on Sunday, Dec. 7.

Here are some of  the 
event details, by day:

■ Friday, Dec. 5 – Senior 
citizens are especially in-
vited to tour the museum, 
see the holiday decorations 
and enjoy refreshments. 
There will be live music by 
Gordon Krell and by The 
Upbeats, featuring Pete 
and Marge Mannino. 
There will also be ginger-
bread house decorating, 
for a $5 donation.

■ Saturday, Dec. 6 – 
Santa and Mrs. Claus will 
be at the museum from 2-3 
p.m. Guitarist Ed Skjordal 
will perform 1:30-2:30 
p.m. Donations will be ac-
cepted for holiday craft-
making activities, and gin-
gerbread house decorating 
will be offered again for a 
$5 donation.

■ Sunday, Dec. 7 – Holi-
day cookies will be sold 
for $6 per box. Santa and 
Mrs. Claus will make a re-
turn visit, from 2-3 p.m. 
There will also be live mu-

sic from the Coloma and 
Watervliet choirs. Again, 
there will be gingerbread 
house decorating and holi-
day crafts-making, for a 
donation.

The museum is at 300 
Coloma Ave., across the 
street from the high 
school.

Contact: alersten@TheHP.com, 932-
0357, Twitter @HPLersten

Christmas events 
becoming institution 
at Coloma institution
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The North Berrien Historical Museum in Coloma is festooned 
with more than 30 lit and decorated Christmas trees. They’ll be 
on display during several special holiday events next week.

Bangor police chief candidate wants more time

Funeral held for 
Green Beret 
killed in combat

BAY CITY (AP) — 
Hundreds of  people at-
tended a funeral in Michi-
gan on Wednesday for a 
31-year-old Green Beret 
who was killed in combat 
in Afghanistan, while hun-
dreds more lined the streets 
outside the church.

The Pentagon said that 
Sgt. 1st Class Michael A. 
Cathcart died of  wounds 
received from small arms 
fi re in Kunduz Province on 
Nov. 14. Cathcart was 
based at Fort Bragg, North 
Carolina.

Cathcart’s funeral took 
place at All Saints Parish’s 
St. Boniface Campus in 
Bay City. The Bay City 
Times reported (http://bit.
ly/1FsFp9n ) that hundreds 
of  people heeded the fam-
ily’s request to line the 
streets from the church to 
the cemetery where he was 
buried.

A giant fl ag fl ew near 
Washington Elementary 
School, and dozens of 
smaller fl ags were planted 
next to sidewalks along the 
route.

“It’s very sad, but we 
have a special community 

who supports their sol-
diers,” said Joann Davis, 
who took a bus to stand 
outside the church. “Just 
look down this street. It’s 
absolutely beautiful.”

Gov. Rick Snyder or-
dered U.S. fl ags in Michi-
gan lowered Wednesday in 
Cathcart’s honor. Cathcart 
was a Bay City Central 
High School graduate and 
enlisted in the Army in 
2001. He served in combat 
in Iraq as well as Afghani-
stan.

Members of  the Patriot 
Guard Riders, a motorcy-
cle group that supports ac-
tive and retired service 
members, surrounded the 
church building holding 
U.S. fl ags.

Democratic U.S. Rep. 
Dan Kildee, who attended 
the service, described Cath-
cart as “a peacemaker.”

“What I found most 
moving were that members 
of  his unit were there – 
these are guys that are tak-
ing the same risk as Mi-
chael did to protect our 
country,” Kildee said. 
“This soldier paid the ulti-
mate sacrifi ce.”

Pokagon Fund donates to area projects
NEW BUFFALO — The 

Pokagon Fund is providing 
funding to support several 
projects during the holiday 
season, the fund an-
nounced. 

Toys for Tots has received 
$10,000 to fund toys for 
children in the New Buffalo 
area.  

Harbor Country Rotary 

received $2,500 for its holi-
day food basket program for 
families in need, and its hat, 
mitten and winter wear 
campaign for school chil-
dren.

A $1,000 grant was award-
ed to the Auxiliary of the 
American Legion to bring 
live reindeer to Three Oaks 
for the celebration of the 

25th anniversary of the fi lm-
ing of the movie “Prancer!”

A $25,500 grant was given 
to Blessings in a Backpack 
at River Valley schools. 
While this is a yearlong proj-
ect, volunteers provide ad-
ditional food for school chil-
dren and their families 
during the Thanksgiving 
and Christmas breaks.

A grant of $10,000 was 
awarded to Southwest 
Michigan Community Ac-
tion Agency to support util-
ity assistance for southwest-
ern Berrien County families 
in need.

Southold Dance received 
a grant of $10,000 to fund 
this year’s performances of 
“The Nutcracker.”

LMC seeks alumni award nominees
BENTON TOWNSHIP 

— The Lake Michigan Col-
lege Alumni Association 
Board of Directors is seek-
ing nominees for the 2015 
alumni awards. Winners will 
be recognized at the com-
mencement ceremony May 
3.

The Clarence Beckwith 
Distinguished Alumni 

Award, named for LMC’S 
fi rst president, is given to an 
alumnus who has accom-
plished signifi cant success in 
his or her personal or pro-
fessional endeavors.

The Alumni Achievement 
Award is presented to an 
alumnus who attended 
LMC in the past 15 years 
and has demonstrated sig-

nifi cant achievement and 
distinguished themselves in 
their career, education or 
community.

The Alumni Service 
Award is given to an alum-
nus who has offered signifi -
cant personal contributions 
to the College or communi-
ty, with community being 
broadly interpreted as local, 

Michigan or the nation.
Nominations should be 

submitted by Feb. 28 to 
lakemichigancollege.edu/
nomination. LMC will con-
tact nominees for additional 
information. For more in-
formation, contact Mary 
Klemm at 927-6849 or 
klemm@lakemichigancol-
lege.edu.

Oakland County companies get money for training
PONTIAC (AP) — Of-

fi cials say 13 Oakland 
County companies are 
getting money from a state 
fund to hire roughly 1,300 
workers and upgrade cur-
rent employees’ skills.

The companies are get-
ting about $700,000 from 

the state’s Skilled Trades 
Training Fund. The mon-
ey will be used to train 
about 700 current employ-
ees in such areas as soft-
ware programming, com-
puter-aided design and 
welding and robot opera-
tions.

The recipients have 
agreed to contribute near-
ly $3 million in matching 
job-training funds to help 
prepare their workers.

Companies receiving the 
most funding were auto-
motive suppliers Magna 
International and Brose. 

Among other recipients 
are Beaumont Health Sys-
tem and engineering and 
robotics fi rm GableTEK.

County executive L. 
Brooks Patterson says the 
program “creates some 
huge return on our invest-
ment.”


